

August 20, 2020

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING

Mr. John Zygaj, P.E. Regional Engineer Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 230 South Dearborn Street, Suite 3130 Chicago, IL 60604

> Re: Au Train Hydroelectric Project, FERC Project No. 10856; Response to Commission's August 4, 2020 Letter

Dear Mr. Zygaj:

On June 2, Renewable World Energies (RWE), on behalf of U.P. Hydro (Licensee) filed a proposal to modify the project to meet the State of Michigan's spillway requirements in conjunction with a notice of intent to surrender the license. On July 17, 2020 RWE filed a license surrender application with the Commission. On August 4, 2020 the Commission responded to our proposal with a request for addition information regarding the design. RWE is working with our engineering consultant to address these comments and proposes to submit the response/revisions by **September 25, 2020**.

In addition, the Commission requested that RWE reconsult with Michigan EGLE and DNR to obtain comments regarding the proposal. RWE has sent a request for comments via email to the agencies on August 10, 2020. Comments received will be included with the September 25 submittal.

Documentation of consultation with SHPO and USFWS was efiled with the Commission on August 12, 2020. At this time RWE has not received any comments to those requests. Any comments received will be included with the September 25 submittal.



If there are any questions regarding the proposals described in this letter, please contact me at (855) 994-9376 ext. 102 or jason@rwehydro.com.

Sincerely,

Jason Kreuscher Vice President

Renewable World Energies, LLC

Agent for U.P. Hydro, LLC